



THE GYRO CLUB OF EDMONTON — EDMONTON — ALBERTA

August 11, 1986

NEXT MEETING

Tuesday, August 19, 1986, Mayfair Golf and Country Club at 12.15 p.m.

COMING EVENTS

- 1. The Gyrettes will hold their regular meeting at Oliver's Restaurant, 11730 Jasper Avenue, on Tuesday, September 9, 1986 at 6.00 p.m. Cost: \$15.00 per person. No host bar.
- 2. The Calgary Gyro Club Installation Party will be held on Saturday, October 11, 1986.

SICK AND VISITING

No illness among the members was reported.

BIRTHDAYS

Rod Ziegler August 77 Al McClure August 14
Herbert Hoover August 101 Dave Duchak August 18
"Blessed are the young, for they shall inherit the national Debt."

- Herbert Hoover -

EXECUTIVE MEETING

The following is a brief summary of the Executive and Directors' meeting held at the home of President Al McClure on Thursday, August 6, 1986.

The Program Committee requested that members suggest the names of speakers for future meetings.

Moved by Roger Russell; seconded by Marty Larson that the Club subsidize those members who bring guests the first time and who may be potential members. Carried.

Governor Marty informed the meeting that October 14, 1987 will be the 75th Anniversary of the founding of Gyro. He stated that District Will will be surveying members who have friends, relatives such as brothers, cousins, inlaws, etc., or former Gyros who might be living in prospective areas for new clubs.

Plans are being made by International to recognize long term members during the Anniversary Year. Souvenirs, jewelry, crests, logos, etc. will be available for members.

District VIII will publish 6 or 7 bulletins to keep members informed. The Governor also reported that life time memberships could be purchased for \$375.00.

It was moved by Dave Webber; seconded by Roger Russell that a donation be made to the International Gyro Memorial Fund in memory of our late member, Howie Sharp. Carried.

A bottle drive was planned, the proceeds to go to the 1996 Convention Fund. It was moved by Dave Webber; seconded by Roger Russell, that a grant of: \$1000.00 be given from the Park Fund to the Crossroads Gyro Club to help finance the 1987 District VIII Convention. Carried.

All members were urged to support Crossroads by attending the 1987 Convention to beheld July 2 through 5.

The Kellogg. Idaho Gyro Club has surrendered its charter reducing the number of Clubs in District to 17.

THIS WEEK (23)

Allan Warrack introduced his guest, Allan Douglas.

The Tee Time for the Texas Scramble at Devon on August 12, 1986 was announced as 12.30 p.m. to 1.00 p.m.

(over)

Nelles Buchanam sent greetings to all members through Harry Mills and Gordon Kennie.

Stan Smith had a letter accepted for publication in the toronto Globe and Mail issue of August 6, 1986. It concerned the recent Royal Wedding of Prince Andrew and Sarah Ferguson.

Jack Agnew won the draw.

With the baseball season coming to a close managers are looking for ways to strengthen their clubs for the stretch drive. The following story is told of Charlie Grimm, one-time first baseman, hall-of-famer, and later manager of the Chicago Cubs.

Wim or lose (and when he was manager it was mostly lose), Jolly Cholly always kept his sense of humor. One time, when the Cubs were digging deep in the barrel for new talent, one of Gramm's scouts excitedly phoned him from somewhere im the sticks.

"Charlie," he shouted, "I've landed the greatest young pitcher in the land. He struck outtevery man who came to batt- twenty-sevem in a row. Nobody even got a foul until two were out in the ninth. The pitcher is right here with me. What shall I do?"

Back came Grimm's voice. "Sign up the guy who got the foul. We're looking for hitters."

Let's go to bat for Marty this coming year.

Cheerio

Gyjim